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【 Board of Directors Meeting Minutes – 1/12/2020 】 
The meeting opened at 1:40 PM in the school cafeteria with the 
following board members in attendance: 
Pete Uhl, Chairman          John Ng, PTO Chairman 
Nancy Forn, Director         Feng-Jung Huang, Director 
Michelle Giddens, Director    Kristopher Kozak, Director 
 
The topic of discussion was the upcoming Chinese New Year party to be 
held January 26, 2020. The party will begin at 2:30 pm and the San 
Antonio Lion Dancers are scheduled to perform at 3:30 pm. John Ng 
will notify the parents by email of all the details, including date, time, 
and a reminder to bring a red envelope to “feed” the Lion Dancers. 
 
With no further business to discuss, the meeting was closed at 1:50 PM. 
 

【感謝本學期捐款 – Spring Semester Donations】 

本學期至今收到以下捐款- This semester we have received 
donations from the following members: 

Name Amount Name Amount 

Jordan Sawyer 40.00 Alvaro Gonzales 20.00 

Jimmy Young 200.00 Patricia Chung 500.00 

Patrick Conroy 100.00 Elise Thomasson 10.00 

  Total Donations  $870.00 

We would like to thank all the donors above for their generosity.  
 

【中國新年聚會 - Chinese New Year Party 1/26/2020】 
今年的中國新年聚會(鼠年), 辦得非常成功. 預約了舞獅社於一

月二十六號來校表演. 感謝家長們準備了豐盛的點心和飲料, 並於

事後幫忙清理會場. 也謝謝老師們為學生們準備了一些遊戲和活

動. 舞獅順利由三點半開始. 這次被邀請來參加的家屬及朋友很多, 

場面十分熱鬧, 座無虛席. 尤其最後用紅包餵食獅子時, 學生踴躍

參加, 掀起了新年聚會的高潮. 
在此感謝董事會會長Pete Uhl和董事們的協助, 以及家長會的配

合, 使得這次新年聚會十分成功. 特別要感謝的是家長會會長

John Ng對聚會從頭到尾的籌劃和安排.由2016年起,他在學校餐

廳設立了小賣部, 幫助學校籌款. 至今已籌到七百多元. 他的領導

能力和以身作則, 令人敬佩.  
Our Chinese New Year party (Year of the Rat), was a very 
successful event.  We arranged for the San Antonio Lion 
Dancers to come to school to perform on January 26th. Thanks to 
all the parents who brought in snacks and drinks and helped with 
setup and cleanup. Thanks also to teachers who brought in some 
games for our students. 
The Lion Dancers came at 3:30pm, and we had a full house with 
invited guests, families and friends. The highlight of the party 
was feeding the lions with red envelopes. The younger students 
especially seemed like they were having a lot of fun. 
We would like to thank our BOD chairman Pete Uhl and 
directors for their planning, and the PTO members’ cooperation.  
Special thanks go to PTO chairman John Ng, for organizing and 
setting up everything for the CNY party. John has managed the 
snack store in the cafeteria on Sunday afternoons to help with 
school fundraising since 2016 and has raised over $700 so far.  
His leadership is truly admirable. 
 

  
新 年 快 樂! Happy Chinese New Year! 


